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                             Business and Industry Committee 


 
February 4, 2015
SUMMARY MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 4:06 p.m.

ROLL CALL:  PRESENT -
Robert Alcazar, Lee Ann Eager (arrived at 4:13 p.m.), Frank Gornick, Richard Keyes, Sam Norman, Joe Olivares, and Lydia Zabrycki

 ABSENT -

Vahagn Bznouni, Fely Guzman, and Jose Plascencia 
AGENDA CHANGES:  

None
   ABSTENTIONS/RECUSALS/

DISCLOSURES OF

POTENTIAL CONFLICTS OF

INTEREST: 

None
STAFF/CHAIR COMMENTS:
None
PUBLIC COMMENTS:

None
	Item
	Description/Action Taken

	1.
	August 6, 2014, Business and Industry Committee Meeting Minutes 

	
	NORMAN/OLIVARES - APPROVED THE AUGUST 6, 2014, BUSINESS AND INDUSTRY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES (UNANIMOUS).

	2.
	Items Referred by Other Committees

	
	There were no items referred by other committees.

	3.
	Employer Customer Satisfaction 

	
	Christine Nutting, Deputy Director of Business Services, Fresno Regional Workforce Investment Board (FRWIB), presented for the Business and Industry Committee’s (B&I’s) recommendation to the FRWIB, the Customer Satisfaction Report for the second quarter of Program Year (PY) 2014-2015.  Ms. Nutting explained that this report reflects employer customer satisfaction and that the FRWIB continues to maintain a 4.8 out of 5 rating from employer customers.  Director Gornick asked how this information is collected and Ms. Nutting explained that she personally conducts a telephone survey of every employer who hired an employee(s) through Workforce Connection.  
OLIVARES/GORNICK – RECOMMENDED THAT THE FRWIB ACCEPT THE EMPLOYER CUSTOMER SATISFACTION REPORT (UNANIMOUS).


	4.
	New Business and Industry Committee Member

	
	Blake Konczal, Executive Director, FRWIB, stated that FRWIB Director Scott Miller had expressed interest in becoming a member of the B&I and requested that members vote to recommend that the FRWIB ratify this appointment

	
	ALCAZAR/KEYES – RECOMMENDED THAT THE FRWIB RATIFY SCOTT MILLER AS A NEW BUSINESS AND INDUSTRY COMMITTEE MEMBER (UNANIMOUS).

	5.
	Vice Chair Selection

	
	Chair Zabrycki announced that Director Gornick has accepted her appointment to serve as Vice Chair for the B&I.  

	
	CHAIR ZABRYCKI APPOINTED FRANK GORNICK AS VICE CHAIR OF THE BUSINESS AND INDUSTRY COMMITTEE.

	6.
	High Speed Rail Update Training for Existing Journeymen and Apprentices 

	
	Mr. Konczal reminded the B&I that in 2013, the FRWIB, in partnership with the Stanislaus and Kern County workforce boards, applied for and received a $1.5 million grant from the Governor’s office for the Central Valley Infrastructure Employment Project (CVIEP).  The purpose of the CVIEP is to:  1) Train unemployed workers to give them pre-apprentice training for referral to builds trades unions and 2)  offer upgrade training to existing journeymen and apprentices in the area of high speed rail.  
Director Eager arrived (4:13 p.m.)

Mr. Konczal reported that the FRWIB was able to partner with California State University, Bakersfield to provide the upgrade training classes.  The first class will take place in Bakersfield on February 21, 2015, and will continue through the end of the calendar year in Kern, Fresno, and Stanislaus counties.
Director Gornick stated that he would like to see statistics that show the diversity of those who applied for this training and then of those who are actually placed into the upgrade training.

Mr. Konczal continued his update and shared that the FRWIB also received a Prop 39 grant with a different group of partners, the Madera, Kings, Tulare and Merced workforce boards and West Hills Community College, for the purpose of providing journeymen upgrade training.  Mr. Konczal stated that by the end of 2015, certain individuals will receive academic credit for some apprentice course work they take through a union hall, and, conversely, credit will be granted for some of the preparatory course work taken at a community college to count as credit for apprentice or journeyman training through the unions.
Ms. Eager asked if there will be workers trained and ready when the work on the high speed rail begins in June and Mr. Konczal stated that there will be some workers ready to go who have been trained through the CVIEP.  Director Norman stated that there is a pool of individuals who are ready to go to work who have been trained through another project with which he is involved.
This was an information item.


	7.
	Valley Grow Grant

	
	Mr. Konczal reported that the FRWIB received its first grant from the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) for a project called ”Valley Grow”, for the purpose of assisting a diverse group of farmers with discovering and accessing USDA services.  Through the Valley Grow project, the FRWIB has conducted two (2) seminars to date on topics of interest to small farmers and has done specific outreach to the Hmong and other socially disadvantaged farmers.  Director Keyes asked if the FRWIB has been in contact with the African American Farmers Association and stated that he may be able to help with making contact there.  Mr. Konczal stated that he will have Ka Xiong, Valley Grow Program Manager, FRWIB, attend the next B&I meeting to provide an update on the program.

	
	This was an information item.

	8.
	Business Services Update

	
	Ms. Nutting provided an update on the events and usage of the Business Services Center (BSC) for (PY) 2013-2014 through the second quarter of PY 2014-2015.   She stated that there has been a targeted focus on increasing services through the BSC for employers by providing a network of resources for the FRWIB’s Business Account Specialists and valley employers.  She stated that the Fresno4Biz (F4B) partners created an automated virtual connection point where an employer can go online and connect with any of the F4B partners and access a variety of over 1,000 available tools and resources.  She noted that the F4B has a new partner, the Fresno Hispanic Foundation.

Ms. Nutting reported that the Human Resources (HR) Hotline and associated HR workshops had been launched and that approximately 35 businesses had used the HR Hotline during the first two (2) quarters of this PY.

Ms. Nutting shared with the B&I that FRWIB staff has been developing a sector-based strategy, with a more targeted focus on its high growth, high demand industries, including health care, manufacturing, and public infrastructure.  She stated that the FRWIB will meet with employers and its contractors to develop this new strategy and it will be brought back to the B&I for its input.

Director Norman asked if there was a way to quantify the benefit businesses derive from the services they receive through the BSC.  Ms. Nutting stated that she would bring something back to the next B&I meeting with an approximate value of time and services provided to businesses.

	
	This was an information item.

	9.
	Rapid Response – Worker Adjustment and Retraining Notification Act Notice

	
	Tamico Thomas, Senior Outplacement/Vendor Contract Specialist, FRWIB, reported that during the Fourth Quarter of PY 2013 - 2014, the Rapid Response team met with four (4) employers and provided information to 534 dislocated workers.
Director Zabrycki asked how many of the dislocated Chukchansi workers had found new employment.  Ms. Thomas indicated that she would obtain that information and will bring it back to the next B&I meeting.

Mr. Konczal noted that FRWIB staff has been working on how to better connect with individuals affected by a layoff about the services available to them through the FRWIB. 

	
	This was an information item.

	10.
	Referral of Agenda Items to Other Committees

	
	None.


	11.
	May 6, 2015, Agenda Items

	
	None.

	12.
	Meeting Feedback

	
	None.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:01 p.m.


